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Supervisor’s Message: 

Dear Neighbor: 

This week we continued to work on our top priorities related to economic and 
COVID-19 recovery as well as reducing homelessness, supporting our Veterans, 
developing sustainable plans for the future and increasing transparency and access 
to our local government.   

I’ve enjoyed visiting with small businesses in our district to learn about their journey 
both before and during the pandemic.  The common thread amongst those I’ve met 
is that they continue to struggle to pay the rent and hire sufficient staff to support 
their businesses.  In an effort to support our small businesses, this week we worked 
with our Health Care Agency to develop a plan to credit fees for businesses 
requiring environmental health permits.  Some of the benefiting businesses would 
be restaurants, bars, breweries, and other hospitality, as well as dry cleaners, 
tattoo or body art shops, and auto body repair shops.  We would love to hear from 
you on this item. Please email us to let us know what you think: 
Katrina.foley@ocgov.com 

As the Supervisor for District 2, I’m honored to represent a district with so many 
amazing athletes competing and winning Gold in the Olympics.  Congrats to all! 
Click here (https://olympics.com/tokyo-2020/olympic-games/en/results/all-sports/
medal-standings.htm) to see the tally and to watch the games. #GOTEAMUSA 

This week we saw a set back in our efforts to move beyond Covid19, and impacts on 
kids.  We now have 110 kids testing positive for Covid with 8 hospitalized and 3 in 
ICU.  None were vaccinated either due to age or parental choice.  Additionally, our 
county hospitals are seeing the highest rate of cases since February and more than 
90% of the patients are unvaccinated.  In the last 24 hours our EMS have received a 
90% increase in calls. According to our EMS Medical Director, “we have not 
witnessed increases in ambulance related matters of this magnitude since the 
worst days of the second surge in December 2020 and January 2021.  Should this 
situation persist, it potentially places the health of those seeking ambulance 
transport at risk.”  See his full letter here. LINK  

As a result, my office is pulling back on public crowded events, wearing our masks, 
and encouraging all to do the same as well as to get vaccinated. https://bos2.ocgov.com  

(714) 834-3220 

mailto:Katrina.foley@ocgov.com
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Folympics.com%2Ftokyo-2020%2Folympic-games%2Fen%2Fresults%2Fall-sports%2Fmedal-standings.htm&data=04%7C01%7Cmicheal.moss%40ocgov.com%7C7fdbf0f220a14a84b18708d9593985d0%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a6
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Folympics.com%2Ftokyo-2020%2Folympic-games%2Fen%2Fresults%2Fall-sports%2Fmedal-standings.htm&data=04%7C01%7Cmicheal.moss%40ocgov.com%7C7fdbf0f220a14a84b18708d9593985d0%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a6
https://www.ochealthinfo.com/sites/hca/files/2021-08/%234071_Increasing_APOT-Diversion_2021_V1.pdf
https://bos2.ocgov.com
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COVID & VARIANT UPDATES 

Click here to watch Supervisor Foley’s virtual press conference with Dr. Regina 

Chinsio-Kwong, Deputy Health Officer of the Orange County Health Agency. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GKHY561ZTzc
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See below for vaccine status of D2 and Clinics. 



5 



6 

“Hello there! Our office continues to prioritize community involvement in a variety of 

ways! This week began with a ribbon cutting for Taste of Beauty, a new phenomenal 

vegetarian restaurant in Fountain Valley. I enjoyed learning about this unique family 

business, and the opportunity to sample some of their most popular dishes. I highly 

recommend this restaurant! Each dish was delicious! 

Our District Director and I also met with the OC Animal Care Agency to discuss and plan 

a virtual town hall to update the community on the many resources provided by the 

Animal Care Agency, as well as to give a tour and answer some of the public's questions. 

Stay tuned for more details, but we hope to host the event in October. 

Supervisor Foley held her monthly Mayor's breakfast on Wednesday in the City of Buena 

Park, where we had fruitful discussions about how cities can leverage the County 

contracts. County Procurement Manager, Maria Pirona joined us to share resources with 

the mayors and city managers present as well as to answer questions. 

Supervisor Foley also attended the Fountain Valley Chamber of Commerce's 2021 Legislative Breakfast, where she was 
joined by Rep. Michelle Steel, Senator Tom Umberg, Assemblywoman Janet Nguyen, Fountain Valley Mayor Vo, and 
many Fountain Valley City Council and School Board Members! Each office provided extremely informative updates on 
the various projects we are each working on to benefit our community. Thank you to everyone who helped make this 
event such a success! That’s it for this week! 

Kalvin Alvarez 

Constituent Services Manager 

(Buena Park, Fountain Valley, 

La Palma, Los Alamitos) & 

Animal Services 

DISTRICT 2 COMMUNITY UPDATES & PROGRAMS 

https://www.thetasteofbeauty.com/
https://www.ocpetinfo.com/
http://www.buenapark.com/
http://www.buenapark.com/
http://www.fvchamber.com/
https://sd34.senate.ca.gov/
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“This has been another very busy week for our office! One of Supervisor Foley’s 
priorities is Workforce and Economic Development, which we focused on this week. 
Supervisor Foley and Huntington Beach Mayor Kim Carr embarked on a Huntington 
Beach Small Business Tour on Tuesday, visiting local small businesses to hear about 
how we can best support them. Our first stop was a tailor shop named Peggy’s 
Perfect Fit.  In business for more than 40 years, they hem pants for only $5!  While 
we were there we discussed how the pandemic has impacted their business which 
unfortunately led to difficulties in paying rent (Link to Peggy’s gofundme). On our 
second stop of the tour we visited a family owned microbrewery in Huntington Beach 
named Four Sons Brewing.  We met with the owner, Duke, and discussed his family’s 
journey, what’s next for it, and the challenges and benefits of outdoor dining. The 
next stop on our tour was a Huntington Beach icon, ZACKS HB. We talked with the 
owner, Mike, about how he gives back to the community by feeding veterans and 
financially supports local charitable causes, hires high school students, and helping 
out the city as the eyes and ears on the boardwalk. While downtown we stopped by 
the Visit Surf City office Visit Huntington Beach! On Wednesday, we attended the 
ribbon cutting for the new location of Firehouse Subs in Huntington Beach. The 
support Firehouse Subs gives to our first responders is incredible and we appreciate 
them in the community.  
Please feel free to reach out to me about any events that are happening in Huntington Beach, Newport Beach or Seal beach at 
Avery.Counts@OCGov.com.  Take a look at some of the events that are happening in my community below.” 

Avery Counts 

Constituent Services Manager 

(Huntington Beach, Newport Beach, Seal 

Beach) 

HUNTINGTON BEACH— Surf City Nights 
 

Live like a local and hit Surf City 

Nights, downtown’s Tuesday night community street fair 

and farmers market. From 5 pm - 9 pm, local shops and 

eateries open their doors extra wide for the community 

on this night, offering sidewalk sales and exclusive deals.  

NEWPORT BEACH— Parent & Me Painting: Koi Pond 
 

Saturday, August 7 from 9:30-10:30am create your own nature 
journal and fill the first page with a koi fish! You will work 
together to observe the colors and qualities of this cool creature 
and use step-by-step watercolor techniques to create your own 
painting Grandparents and favorite adults welcome too—open to 
all ages! No experience necessary.  Click here for more 
information. 

https://www.huntingtonbeachca.gov/government/elected_officials/city_council/council_bios/carr.cfm
https://www.gofundme.com/f/help-peggys-pay-rent
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FHuntington-Beach-California-107413405955233%2F%3F__cft__%255b0%255d%3DAZXiieebkQeDNLDtrmO0PvKLQ7YBQoe-0GW12Mfsc5Mbm7fcJ2LvgqnFr4xFUGo-JGD0UauH1dweNp7Lf4izOqEM-n0GQqSi1gjrYCqX
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Ffoursonsbrewing%2F%3F__cft__%255b0%255d%3DAZXiieebkQeDNLDtrmO0PvKLQ7YBQoe-0GW12Mfsc5Mbm7fcJ2LvgqnFr4xFUGo-JGD0UauH1dweNp7Lf4izOqEM-n0GQqSi1gjrYCqXTGs1BSaKgoDqtTqdArgwp6Y3KZEQ
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FZACKS-HB-125064502093%2F%3F__cft__%255b0%255d%3DAZUy4Xoo8T-4oX9bg6r2Lx2L1rP5uIAMq0S8t6IIbJPAzAfkAuEon6BH4RfgvkgF6Vo5DTunn3C-IMzE0rf1mne-251IthRZ_dVIf_ob5vgNYfZGQ0wo_yLVrF8stU
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FVisitHuntingtonBeach%2F%3F__cft__%255b0%255d%3DAZUy4Xoo8T-4oX9bg6r2Lx2L1rP5uIAMq0S8t6IIbJPAzAfkAuEon6BH4RfgvkgF6Vo5DTunn3C-IMzE0rf1mne-251IthRZ_dVIf_ob5vgNYfZGQ0wo_yLVrF8stU_
https://www.firehousesubs.com/locations/ca/goldenwest-and-warner/
mailto:Avery.Counts@OCGov.com
https://www.surfcityusa.com/things-to-do/attractions/surf-city-nights/
https://www.surfcityusa.com/about-huntington-beach/neighborhoods/downtown/
https://www.surfcityusa.com/things-to-do/farmers-markets/
https://www.visitnewportbeach.com/events/parent-me-painting-koi-pond/
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“One of Supervisor Foley’s priorities that I am personally 
connected to is reducing Homelessness and creating more 
Housing.  We joined the City of Huntington Beach at the Be Well 
Orange Campus.  We discussed the city’s plan for a 
Homelessness Housing and Behavioral Health Campus at the site 
of their temporary Homeless Shelter.  Our office is looking 
forward to partnering and supporting this effort.   
 
Another one of Supervisor Foley’s top priorities is COVID-19 
recovery and relief.  Our office hosts weekly mobile vaccination 
clinics at Orange Coast College on Saturdays from 9:00am-
12:00pm.  Please reach out to me if you need help finding a 
location near you.  Finally, this week we continued our efforts to 
research issues for Rossmoor related to a friendlier street sweeping program. 
 

Manuel Chavez 

Constituent Services Manager 

(Costa Mesa, Cypress, 

Huntington Beach (Oak View 

Neighborhood) Stanton & 

Rossmoor) 

Cypress—Business Recovery Program 
 

Recently the Cypress City Council created a 

$500,000 Business Recovery Program to promote 

business creation, recovery, and expansion. Bodyscape 

Aesthetics, owned by Angela Corey, was the first Cypress 

business to benefit from the program by getting their 

permit fees covered by the city during their remodel. The 

grand opening will be in September. Visit 

www.cypressca.org/businessrecovery for more info. 

Stanton—Register for Fall Classes 
 

Registration for Fall classes opens on 

Tuesday, August 10! Classes begin August 23 

so be sure to register early to secure your 

spot! To register, visit StantonCA.gov/

classes or register in person at City Hall, 

Stanton Central Park or call (714) 890-

4270  for more info. 

https://bewelloc.org/
https://bewelloc.org/
https://urldefense.com/v3/__http:/www.cypressca.org/businessrecovery__;!!KL1yqyOaGX2drUI!0rVyAarX5EfIkpwL6qGzOzMr-0-3TUdO2u-uzhvvL5nYmRlgu3I3RSV67fQeJkJWJPk$
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.stantonca.gov%2Fclasses&data=04%7C01%7Cmicheal.moss%40ocgov.com%7C6370152d33d740b8361908d9521a7659%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637631095871126601%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJ
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.stantonca.gov%2Fclasses&data=04%7C01%7Cmicheal.moss%40ocgov.com%7C6370152d33d740b8361908d9521a7659%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637631095871126601%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJ
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Board of Supervisors 7/27/21 Meeting Recap  

Supporting our Veterans:  I strongly supported allocating $20 million to bring a veteran’s cemetery to Orange 

County. As the sister of an Army veteran and granddaughter of veterans from the Navy and Army, I’m 

dedicated to moving forward on building a final resting place for our brave men and women in uniform. We 

also voted to support H.R. 2093, co-authored by Congresswoman Young Kim (CD-39), which requires 

Department of Veterans Affairs to make available its factsheets in each of the 10 most commonly spoken 

languages other than English, which includes Spanish, Korean, and Vietnamese. I want to personally thank my 

District 2 Veterans Working group members Nick Berardino, Bobby McDonald, Antoinette Balta, Andrea Bird-

Steiner, Chase Wickersham, Steven Spriggs, and my appointee to the County of Orange’s Veterans Advisory 

Council Alex Gonzalez for their leadership and guidance on issues impacting the veterans of our district.   

Addressing the Sexual Assault Kit Backlog: I voted to support extending the contract and allocating 

resources to address the backlog of 151 sexual assault test kits in our County. I asked the District Attorney’s 

office what else we can do to bring justice to potential victims of violence. District Attorney Spitzer 

responded that the 30 year backfill will be addressed by the end of the calendar year. We must ensure that 

justice is not delayed for victims of sexual assault.  

Protecting our Coastal Community: Since the 1930s, the United States Army Corp of Engineers has been 
responsible for replenishing sand for the cities of Newport Beach, Huntington Beach and Seal Beach. The 
most recent replenishment was scheduled to occur in 2018, but due to lack of funding has been indefinitely 
delayed. On Tuesday, I brought forward a resolution that calls on the Army Corp of Engineers to finally get 
this project done. With new federal funding available we must move forward to protect one of our most 
important assets in Orange County. I want to thank our public works team and legislative office for helping 
prepare this resolution.  
Body Worn Cameras For Our Sheriffs:  We approved the purchase of body worn cameras for Orange County 

Sheriffs Deputies. I was proud to support this item that encourages accountability and integrity while 

protecting both our deputies and the public simultaneously.  

Supporting Environmental Legislation: At my request, the County of Orange officially endorsed two 
environmental bills authored by Assemblywoman Cottie Petrie-Norris.  Assembly Bill 63 allows for the 
expansion of opportunities for marine life restoration projects that reduce the effects of climate change and 
human impacts like oil spills and over-fishing. Assembly Bill 72 cuts ‘green tape’ by streamlining the approval 
process for permits related to coastal adaptation projects.    

TRANSPARENCY IN GOVERNANCE 

https://www.newportbeachca.gov/
https://www.sealbeachca.gov/
https://a74.asmdc.org/
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Appointee: Rick Foster 

Commission, Committee, or Board: Development Process Review Board 

Date: August 4th, 2021 

Update:  

1) Transportation manual to be updated and sent to Board of Supervisors for approval. This manual has not 

been updated since 2012.  

2) Reported that urban development is up nationwide and at record pace. OC planning is slow with mapping 

currently looking to correct that.  

3) ADU’s : planning conducting panel reviews to look at plans to offer to the public as pre-approved plans, 

making the plans less expensive for consumer/ homeowners. Currently 200 ADU's permits in the pipeline.  

4) The Water Board is having conflicts with Canyon areas for ADU approvals. 

5) 10,000 new dwellings to be added will most likely occur in an overlay of multifamily and commercial 

properties. Only 1 controversial site located in Newport Beach.; conflict on County and City both including 

site in overlay numbers. This is being looked at for resolution.  

6) The traffic planning division is looking for any input on the traffic manual updates, so far none were 

presented and the project manager was out.  

Appointee: Jon Peat 

Commission, Committee, or Board: OCTA, Special Needs Advisory Committee 

Date: July 27th, 2021 

Update: 

The Special Needs Advisory Committee of OCTA held its quarterly meeting on Tuesday, July 27.  The board 
elected a new chair and vice chair.  Associate Community Relations Specialist, Jared Hill, asked current Chair, 
Sue Lau, to complete her term as chair by conducting the current meeting.  Mr. Hill will meet with the newly 
elected chair and vice chair, prior to the meeting scheduled for October 26, 2021, to provide training in the 
roles and responsibilities of the two positions and to prepare the agenda for that meeting.  
The committee voted to change the name of the committee from the Special Needs Advisory Committee to 
the Accessible Transit Advisory Committee.  It was felt that this name provided a greater sense of awareness 
connectivity to people who utilize the services provided by the Access program who may not have special 
needs, like seniors.   
The committee received a series of reports and updates from staff on topics, including: 
• Enhanced Mobility for Seniors and Disabled Grants Program Review 

• Bus Restructuring Study Update 

• OC Flex Microtransit Pilot Program Update 

• 2021-2022 OCTA Budget Overview 

• OC Bus Update 

• OC Access Operations Update 

• OC ACCESS Eligibility/Mobility Management Service Update 
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SUSTAINABILITY & TRANSPORTATION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Supervisor Foley’s key priorities include 

planning for climate change, protecting 

our coastline, and developing new 

strategies for active transportation.  This 

week we continued work on our 

sustainability and action plan for District 2.   

The Supervisor and I also attended several 

meetings regarding reducing the noise and 

pollution at the airport.  I attended several 

community aviation committee meetings, 

and began working with the supervisor on 

our draft Fly Friendly initiative.  Stay tuned 

for details next week.   

Finally, Supervisor Foley and I are both 
Active Transportation Plan (“ATP”) 
advocates.  This week we were briefed on 
the county ATP plan, opportunities and 
current flood channels and linkages for 
sidewalks.  Click here to give your input. 

Adam Ereth 

Sustainability Policy Advisor 

https://walkbikeocpw.com/
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Meet this week’s Pet of the Week, Willawendess!  

This four-month-old kitten arrived at OC Animal Care as a tiny one-pound kitten. When she arrived, she was 

too small for adoption, so our clinic staff gave her a thorough medical examination and determined she 

would be a good candidate for our Foster Program. Willawendess' wonderful foster caretaker lavished her 

with much-needed attention and even helped her transition from a bottle to big kitten food.  

After weeks of blossoming in foster care, this social sweetheart is now ready for adoption! Are you able to 

give this sweet foster kitten a forever home? If you'd like to meet Willawendess, please call 714-935-6848 to 

arrange a meeting! 

ANIMAL ID: A1718774  

PET OF THE WEEK 
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Last week, I shared 3 initiatives our office is undertaking to deliver more opportunities to the Second 

District.  One aspect of initiative #3 focuses on partnering with existing chambers, that provide local, small 

and diverse business support services within Orange County District 2, and that have demonstrated success 

on delivering tangible financially benefiting contracting opportunities.  The ONELA Initiative and the LA Area 

Regional Chamber are partnering with Supervisor Foley’s office to bring this program, ONELA to Orange 

County!  Our office is doing intentional outreach to Orange County Businesses in the Second District to advise 

them of this program and the opportunity before them.  Our office is encouraging 10 local, small and/or 

diverse businesses in Orange County District 2 to apply for the program.  Phase 1 is free to the first 10 

Orange County Businesses in District 2 that apply and are accepted into the program.  Currently there are 7 

spaces available.  The program provides mentorship, training and relationship-building opportunities 

through a regional partnership to advance a more equitable, sustainable and resilient economic 

recovery.  The goal is to build a thriving region for all!  Sign up for an all-inclusive contracting and business 3-

phase virtual training program designed to help businesses capitalize on today’s contracting opportunities. 

In addition, in partnership with the Orange County Procurement Office we launched the County Procurement 

Alliance Initiative this past Wednesday.  This is the beginning of a great partnership with the county and 

cities to leverage our buying power.  Savings expected in 2023, with detailed plans to precede that.   

The Supervisor will also host another Small Business Roundtable on August 26th focusing on how to do 

business with the county.  During the meeting we will also discuss OC Public Works contracting opportunities.   

If you would like to be involved and/or invited to any informational sessions regarding these initiatives, 
please e-mail me at Debbie.Lumpkin@OCGov.com.  

In addition to serving as our District 2 Chief of Staff, Debbie Lumpkin is also point for our 
Workforce, Economic Development and Business Recovery Initiative. 

WORKFORCE & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 

mailto:Debbie.Lumpkin@OCGov.com
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Buena Park 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/buenapark  
 

Costa Mesa 
https://agency.governmentjobs.com/costamesa/default.cfm  

 
Cypress 

https://www.cypressca.org/departments/human-resources/job-opportunities 

Fountain Valley 

https://www.fountainvalley.org/261/Employment-Opportunities  

Huntington Beach 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/huntingtonbeach/  

La Palma 

https://www.cityoflapalma.org/363/Employment-Opportunities 

Los Alamitos 

https://cityoflosalamitos.org/i-want-to/apply-for/a-job/ 

Newport Beach 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/newportbeach 

Seal Beach 

https://www.calopps.org/city-of-seal-beach  

Stanton 

https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/
human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/buenapark
https://agency.governmentjobs.com/costamesa/default.cfm
https://www.cypressca.org/departments/human-resources/job-opportunities
https://www.fountainvalley.org/261/Employment-Opportunities
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/huntingtonbeach/
https://www.cityoflapalma.org/363/Employment-Opportunities
https://cityoflosalamitos.org/i-want-to/apply-for/a-job/
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/newportbeach
https://www.calopps.org/city-of-seal-beach
https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php
https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php

